Unapproved Minutes of the Village Council Meeting of August 19, 2015
1.  Call to order: the meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.  Directors present: DeBisschop, Palladino, and Tanner.

2.  Approval of Minutes of preceding meetings:

a. The minutes of the meeting of July 20, 2015 were accepted. 
3.  Financials:  The financials as of July 31st were reviewed.  While the 7 month actuals look extremely favorable as compared to budget, there is concern that many of the bills are lagging.  The largest issue is the water bill.  Our first bill for about 6 weeks was $6,303.00.  That covered the period until June 26th.  A reading of the meters just prior to the July meeting estimated the bill at another $6,000 plus to that date.  A total of $20,000 is budgeted for the year.  Pray for rain.  We are watering four days a week.  The cost is about $300.00 a night.

Looking at landscape projects completed and those scheduled, the 2015 budget of $10,000 for that line item will be spent. The $10,000.00 allocated to tree work will be spent.  The $1,500.00 allocated to irrigation repair will be overspent by $1,500.00 due to the root restrictions we have found and fixed.

The mailbox replacement project will be postponed for the present.  That holds back $2,000 budget dollars.

The contribution to the Reserve is on budget.

Expenditures from Reserves are under budget.  Expenditures of $30,000.00 were budgeted.  The 2015 walkway rebuilds have been completed at a cost of $17,000.00.  We will wait on any more expenditures from reserves until the Operating Budget position is clearer.
3.  Projects:  

a. Evergreen will be taking down two large pines at 30 KWN.

b. the brush line will be cut back 8 feet from 30 KWN to the corner behind 26 Ivy


c. trees will be cut between 22 and 24 Ivy.

d. a quote is coming for the drainage project between 22 and 24 Ivy


e. overgrown bushes will be cut back 50% after leaves fall.  The work orders are 15172 & 15173.


f. quotes are coming for annual brush maintenance for areas behind the homes On the Knoll from Morning Glory to Walden Meadow behind Aster.


g. 2016 walkway rebuilds have been identified


h. 2015 catch basin rebuilds are being quoted


i. asphalt repair on Primrose is being quoted and is planned for the fall


j. we need a quote from Central for paving the man hole cover area at KWS and MG.  Or we can estimate from what they quoted Ridge for 10’ x 10’ repair ($575.00 plus tax.) 

4. Owner’s Forum:  Marlene Towers voiced concern about the tree limb that broke the glass in the street light in front of her house.  The limb will be trimmed.

Bob Ellis asked if the Council meetings could have a handout so that the projects being discussed by the board might be easier for the audience to follow.  

An open discussion started about the Standards Committee.  Village residents are concerned that it is not functioning.  The Conservancy Board motion to have the Standards Committee outline its procedures was discussed as a first step in correcting the situation.

5. The 2016 Budget process has started.  The directors will be meeting with Elite to formulate the Operating Budget and the Capital Spending from Reserves for 2016.
6. September Village Council Annual Meeting: the meeting to elect Village Directors for 2016 will be held Wednesday. September 16.  Elite will send out the necessary notification.

7.Adjourn: meeting was adjourned by unanimous vote at approx. 8:00 PM.
